BOARD OF PUBLIC WORKS

MINUTES OF MEETING – March 24, 2017
Members Present: Robert Bartini, David Forrest, Roger Scheurer, Peter Scolforo, Don Zukowski, & Bob Nason.
Others Present: Chris Pompi, Al Zerbato, Bill Enser, TRC Senior Project Mgr Laura J. Lefebvre, TRC Project Mgr Kirsten Myers and Project Mgr Eversource William Blanchard
 Chairman Bartini called the meeting to order at 1:07 pm.
Abatements
Board signed current commitment and abatement forms.
An abatement request for 430 East Street was submitted due to a running toilet.  The Board voted to deny abatement request.  A letter will be sent to the customer regarding the decision.
Water Dept.
An inquiry was made regarding radio/meter replacements.  Chris Pompi let the Board know that the Water Department is continuing to work on the current list.

An inquiry made on the current condition on the Water Departments trucks.  Chris Pompi stated that one water truck was down and they were using a highway truck temporarily.  Another water truck has been scraped due to a blown transmission.
Inquiry regarding the boiler at water plant.  Chris Pompi let the board know that it had been replaced with a new HB boiler.  The cold water return had cracked the old boiler and could not be replaced.

Waste Water Dept
Dave Forrest asked about the status of the sewer blockages on East Center Street.  Al Zerbato stated that from East Center to Greylock the pipes are anywhere from 5 ½ - 18’ deep.  He has hired someone to send a robotic camera into the pipe to examine.  They have determined that there are significant mineral deposits that are causing the current issues.  The 8 inch pipe is now down to 4 inches or less in certain areas.  They were able to manually remove some of the deposits but extensive maintenance will be needed.  The footage from the robotic camera has been sent away for evaluation to see what can be done.
Al Zerbato also spoke about the current I & I program that is taking place to evaluate the current sewer system.

Al Zerbato also stated that Cintas has approached the town regarding them building a new plant on Lot 10A on Quarry Hill.  This would increase the amount of flow by 100,000 gallons to the sewer plant.  This would be roughly 1/6 of our current revenue.  Al Zerbato stated that even with the added capacity it would still be lower that the 80% capacity that the DEP requires.  Both Al Zerbato and Chris Pompi have asked for comparable data from another Cintas plant to evaluate their pretreatment program and how this would affect the towns sewer plant.  Bob Nason stated that the building is a proposed 60,000 square feet and would be used as a uniform washing facility. Cintas will be coming before the Board on April 11th with a presentation with more information.
Highway/Cemetery Dept
Inquiry regarding the steel bridge located on Chapel Street that services 3 properties.  Bob Nason stated that part of the ownership is unknown and that a public hearing was being held on April 3rd regarding this.

Dave Forrest asked about the wing plow and the sidewalk plows.  Chris Pompi stated that the truck that it is usual on had been down for repair and was not put back on at this point.  The sidewalk plow the town owns is currently down and waiting for parts from both Canada and Germany. The rental plow is approximately $10,000 per season to rent.  The rental is for 4 months. 
A question regarding the progress on the Forest Street project was made.  Chris Pompi stated that there will be an April 5th meeting before the Con Com and that the design is about finished.  Also stated was that the environmental permits are now in place.

Bill Enser inquired about the railing in front of Cake Walk. Chris Pompi stated that the base had rotted and will be put on the list to replace later in the spring.  Bob Nason also stated that a company may be hired to repair and repaint the railings on Main Street.

Bob Bartini inquired about the “Sister Trucks” and asked if they had been sprayed with the sealant recommended to prevent rust.  Chris Pompi let the Board know that this had been done in house and that a special sprayer and respirators had been used to complete.

Dave Forest inquired about whether the new dump truck for the Highway Department was necessary or if the town could just put funds away for a later purchase.  Chris Pompi stated that the truck that was due to be replaced is 20 years old, has a long repair history and a bad frame.  Don Zukowski stated that considering that information and also that several other department budgets were low that this would be a good time to replace one of the current trucks.  The Board decided to leave the new dump truck on the list to proceed to the Capital Outlay and Finance Committees.  The Board also decided to remove the new truck for the Water Department from the list.


Other
A presentation by Eversource and TRC Solutions regarding solar project on Eversource property with access from Chapel Street.  They were looking for Board approval for access drive.  Eversource officials have been meeting with various boards to receive this approval.  They have currently received sign offs from the Fire Chief, Ryan Brown and the Conservation Commission.   They are proposing the construct a utility scale solar facility with access off of 417-419 Chapel with an easement on private property with an existing driveway.  Pete Scolforo inquired about the grade of this access drive.  It was stated that the grade would be 19% for a short distance.  Dave Forrest inquired about the surface of the access drive and also the run off during construction.  It was stated that it would be a gravel and that extensive blocking would be used during the construction and any issues would be dealt with very quickly by the Project Manager. Bill Enser asked about the construction personnel parking along Chapel Street during construction.  Eversource stated that the various construction workers would be parking elsewhere and would be brought to the site by van to drop off.  They also stated that numerous delivery vehicles and trucks would be accessing the property.  Bob Nason stated that this is a 2 mega watt facility with equipment valued at 5-6 million dollars.  The Board voted to sign off on the project.  All were in favor. 
Bob Nason presented the Board with the Capital Outlay and department budgets for FY 18.  He stated that for every .10 on the tax rate, it would generate approximately $90,000 in revenue. Don Zukowski inquired about the value exerciser on last year’s capital budget.  Bob Nason let him know that it was being handled by Lenox, but had since been switched to Lee and Chris Pompi was now handling it and putting it out to bid.
Executive Session
None.
Minutes
The Board approved the January 10, 2017 and January 24, 2017 minutes.  All in favor
The next BPW meeting will be Tuesday April 11, 2017 @ 3:08 PM at the Airoldi Building.
The meeting adjourned at 3:03 pm.
Respectfully submitted,
Shanon Albee
cc:
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